Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Saturday, February 5th, 2022 
Conference Call Meeting
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan Vice President, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager
Absent: Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, 

Meeting called to order at 10:05am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of December 11th, 2022 with changes was made by Don Kershan and seconded by Jerry Simunek.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Legal

Jerry Simunek reported that there were $332.25 in legal bills to approve through December 14th, 2021.
Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $332.25 through December 14th, 2021.

was made by Jerry Simunek, and seconded by William Skody.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check - On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances in the construction bank savings accounts as of  2-05-2022 is $1,334,488.48 and $52,639.55 in the operating.
Restaurant Update 
Off season the restaurant is now only open for breakfast Saturday and Sunday mornings (7:30am to 11:30am), dinner Thursday, Friday and Saturday (4:00pm to 9:00pm) and closed for lunch. 
Current on all bills.
General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
STP – Seasonal maintenance, relocated by-pass flow meter.
Dumpster Roll-up door has been removed and is unrepairable.  A new door has been ordered at a cost of $3,800.

Metro Environmental Service, LLC has is working on getting all 3 fuels tanks registered and permitted. Suffolk County Health Department is now requiring as-built drawings.  Metro Environmental Service, LLC is handling this at a cost of $5,400. 

Hot Water Heater Replacement – Units 116, 117, 121, 130, 133, 139, 141, 143, 204, 205, 206, 308, 313, 330 and the office,

Unit 410 – Research water leak and ordered new window sashes from Harvey at cost of $3,850.  Waiting for window sashes to be fabricated.

Cooling Towers – Replacing fan assembly for building air conditioner system at a cost of $9,100.
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Fire Sprinkler - Replace antifreeze in fire sprinkler attic loop  and cooling tower vent area. Replaced 2” fire sprinkler in pool ceiling/Unit 107.

Gutters – Scoped all gutter drain lines in courtyard. All clear and no breaks.

Elevator – New Service Agreement singed.  Required upgrade renovation scheduled January 2023.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
Construction Report: Don Kershan 2-05-2022
On Feb 4th Jimmy, Janice, Nick Ceo, Jerry Simunek and I met with Mark and Shane Henry of Henry Restorations Limited Construction to discuss a recent caveat of acquiring necessary permits to preform work repairing the leaks coming in through the pool wall adjacent to the outside 101-105 patios. 

It just so happened that the Town of East Hampton building inspector stopped in a couple of days ago and after surveying the pool area told Jimmy Hackett that the Manor would require a permit before starting work.  

To be sure I asked Janice to call our attorney, to find out what recourse if any do we have to perform the repair work without a permit and were told “you don’t want to battle the Town for needed work”!

This will most certainly, temporarily delay our originally starting work date, which was this coming Monday, Feb. 7 to an undetermined date.  Shane, was going to stop at East Hampton Town Hall today to see what he can do. Hopefully we will hear soon of their decision. 

We reviewed the drawings made by EDG engineering and discussed the three options below with Henry Construction.  

Option A – Dig out the entire wall and install waterproofing to the footing. This is most expensive and disruptive option. Likely not feasible due to the cost, size of equipment needed for excavation, and the enormous amount of soil to be removed and infilled. However, it is just about guaranteed to stop water from coming in through the foundation wall. 
Option B – Dig out a few feet of the foundation wall and install waterproofing. This is the least expensive/disruptive option. It stops water coming in at the beam pockets but may not prevent water from entering lower on the wall. 
Option C – Install a waterproofed slab below the pavers. Likely less expensive and disruptive than full excavation but will still require a lot of work and a few truckloads of concrete. This will help to direct water away from the wall to prevent leaking. However, as the slab settles over time it may crack, tearing the waterproofing and allowing water to reach the wall. 
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After several discussions with the team and Shane we agreed that we would approach the repair under Option B with a modification. Instead of partial excavation of the patios at this time Henry construction agreed to excavate the inside pool wall around the I-beams where we know water is entering. Along with proper waterproofing and the installation of a French Drain system our water penetration and ensuing damage should cease.

However, we are leaving open the possibility of partial excavation of patios later-on if wall leaks continue. 

Jimmy Hackett previously removed some of the 2nd story decking material above the pool patio areas and noticed that water is pooling under the decks and probably coming down the parapet walls. Shane said he would scope the parapet walls to verify our suspicions.   

Despite the wait on Town permits, Shane Henry did sign the contracts enclosed on Bellsboard with no additional cost added!

In the 10/30/21 report I alerted you that our elevators must be brought up to code and that they will require complete overhauls.  The company that we are contracted with TKE has provided us with a “Modernization Proposal” and we are looking at a $254,000.00 price tag per elevator! 

Also, in the August 23rd, 2021 report EDG listed as priority number one the repairing of the loose/spalling material (stucco) at the North, South and East façade of the Courtyard.  We are looking for further clarification on this repair since it will involve closing off large areas of the building.  We also need to get an estimate on the cost as well!  

Future Construction Projects:  
 
 

· Unit 125 windows and outside walls need attention. 
· Pillars entering the MM main driveway need replacement. 
· Stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patio need repair. 
· Balconies on all sides of the building should be inspected for possible repairs. 
· Ongoing roof replacement 
· HVAC system replaced in the pool area 
Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 2-05-2022
Condo

Operating BNB                           353,993   
Major Construction 
          1,337,128

STP Operating

          1,348,001
Total


       $ 3,039,122
Rental

BNB STP- CD Apple Bank        132,189 

Operating
         
             895,553
Total

                    $ 1,027,712
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Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
Rental Report: Jerry Simunek 2-05-2022

Rentals this Fall continued to be excellent.  Occupancy was as follows:

	OCCUPANCY - TOTAL NUMBER OF RENTAL DAYS

	
	2019
	2020
	2021

	DEC
	989
	1065
	918

	
	
	
	

	
	2020
	2021
	2022

	JAN
	941
	1138
	741

	
	
	
	

	RENTAL INCOME
	
	

	
	2019
	2020
	2021

	DEC
	 $  145,307.00 
	 $  137,174.63 
	 $  145,935.68 

	
	
	
	

	
	2020
	2021
	2022

	JAN
	 $  118,699.13 
	 $  149,706.77 
	 $  105,102.98 


Occupancy rates were significantly less than last winter.  The main reason was that last year most offices and schools were operating from home.  Montauk was “safe” from covid 19.  Many families choose to make the Manor their home and extended stays.  This winter, children are back in their schools and many workers are required to come back to the office once or twice each week.  Another factor, which has been impacting off-season couples was the unusually cold weather combined with no indoor pool, sauna or jacuzzi.

Members of the Rental Committee have been in touch by phone and have discussed things that might attract guests during the off season.  One suggestion we wish to pursue is re-claiming our squash court.  If squash is not a popular draw, it was suggested that it could be a game room.

Another idea was to have a “Happy Hour” Friday and Saturday afternoon in the Lobby. Now that “Drinks to Go” are legal, people can buy their drink at the bar and sit anywhere in the Lobby.  Appropriate music could be played and the restaurant could have a special “Bar Menu” of snacks and “Small Plates”.

Letters will be sent to all rental Program Homeowners with outdoor spaces regarding replacing original and worn furniture.  A modified form of the letter will also be sent to non-rental Homeowners who might want to replace their outdoor furniture.

	
	
	
	
	
	


New Business 

Conference Call scheduled for April 2nd, 2022
Meeting Adjourned at 12:20pm.
